SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
11th December, 2007

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
7.30 p.m.
PRESENT:
Norman Shacklady (Beechfarm Residents' Association) - in the Chair

Community Representatives
Jean Appleby - Friends of Victoria Park

Toni Camilleri – NIHL Pendlebury Coyotes

Bob Docherty – Swinton and Pendlebury Anglers

John Etherson – Swinton North Residents’ Association
Kyrs Hill - Friends of Victoria Park

Natasha Jontil – Swinton Resident

R. Joyce Nelson – Friends of Victoria Park

John Schofield – Swinton Athletics JFC

Christine Sigurnjak - Transport and the Environment,  Clifton
Barry C. Wilde - SOSCA

Maureen Wilkinson – Transport and the Environment, Clifton
David Wood Junior – Swinton Car Project

David Wood Senior – Swinton Car Project

Ward Councillors
Councillors Bernard Lea and Maureen Lea (Pendlebury Ward)

Councillors Derek Antrobus and Jim Dawson (Swinton North Ward)

Councillor Joe O’Neill (Swinton South Ward)


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



Helen Barker – Groundwork Salford and Trafford



Kevin Brady - Area Co-ordinator



Tommy Curran – Salford Community Leisure



Inspector Findlow – Greater Manchester Police



Tracey Jacobs - Community Development Worker



Karen Macdonald – Neighbourhood Manager



Brenda Worthington - Salford PCT
48.
FRANK ARNOLD

The Committee observed a minute of silence in memory of the late Frank Arnold, former Member of the Community Committee.

49.
NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER

The Chairman extended a warm welcome to Karen Macdonald who had been appointed Neighbourhood Manager for the Swinton area.
50.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Val Burgoyne, Cooke, Hinds and Warner and Andy Glover, Louise Jackson and Graham Pattison.
51.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 9th October, 2007, were approved as a correct record and arising from Minute 37 Inspector Findlow confirmed that Sergeant Heath would specify dates in January, 2008, upon which discussions could be held with Ward Councillors on the actions that the Police Service could take to deal with travellers and identify loopholes in the law.

52.
POLICING ISSUES

Inspector Findlow reported on reductions in crime in the area since a similar period in 2006 or the preceding month.  The most significant reduction was in vehicle crime which, since November 2006, had fallen by 64%.  Spot checks in the Clifton and Agecroft areas had helped detect stolen vehicles or those requiring road tax.  The Inspector hoped that Members had witnessed the benefits of a decline in anti-social behaviour, which, since November 2007, had fallen by 18%.  He gave details of ongoing and future operations including Operation Advent – a citywide event offering advice on crime prevention and how to mark property to facilitate its return if stolen.  As part of the continuing process of reducing crime and reassuring the public, two additional officers had been added to street patrols.


A report on Operation Blockade, which included detecting under-aged girls drinking alcohol, led to a wider discussion on the problems associated with alcohol misuse as it was anticipated that this could lead to a series of more serious offences and waste the potential of young people.  Inspector Finlow confirmed that parents were given notice of alcohol offences and continuing problems drawn to the attention of the LPDG.  Discussions at the LPDG suggested that the most effective solution was to encourage the young people to take an interest in reform.  Whilst it was possible to infer the shop from which the alcohol was purchased from the location of the offence it was rare for the young people to confirm the site.  Councillor B.J. Lea thanked the Police Service for their action in the Long Street area and wondered if the Service would support the introduction of alleygating in that area.  Inspector Findlow indicated that he had expressed his support for alleygating when the Long Street area had been discussed at the LPDG and indicated that the flowerbeds on the estate were of a design which attracted groups.  Members recommended the planting of hawthorn bushes to discourage people from sitting and it was confirmed that the Crime Reduction Adviser would examine the Long Street area and offer suggestions to the LPDG.

A Member asked the Inspector to communicate to his colleagues that the vehicle checks on Liverpool Road/Oldfield Road were being avoided by cars leaving the queue prior to being checked.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.
53.
HIGHWAYS CAPITAL AND REVENUE DEVOLVED BUDGETS 2007/08

(Previous Minute 39 – 9th October, 2007)

The Neighbourhood Manager circulated a schedule containing revisions which the Environment Task Group had recommended be made to the programme of schemes for funding under the Devolved Highways Capital and Revenue budgets.   A number of issues arose:-
· It was suggested that the Task Group and the Committee lacked the professional expertise to enable them to make a judgement on such technical issues and that it might be better for the recommendations to be referred to the engineers for assessment.  Councillor Antrobus responded that such action would generate delays, was contrary to the principle of devolving authority to the Community Committees and was unnecessary as the Task Group was given professional advice prior to forming their recommendations.  Councillor Mrs. Lea reported that securing professional advice often resulted in alternative ways being found to resolve the issue without utilising devolved budgets.
· Reasons were given for not assigning a higher priority to traffic calming measures on Thorn Road and, after discussion, it was agreed to accept the recommended status.

· Councillor Antrobus reiterated the commitment – in Minute 39 – to secure an engineers report on the cost of works on Kenilworth Avenue.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Environment Task Group, as set out in the schedule now submitted, be endorsed.
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(2) THAT the schedule be circulated to all Members of the Committee and they be encouraged to suggest schemes which might be funded using the balance of the Highways Revenue Programme.



(3) THAT priorities for inclusion in future highways programmes not be identified at this stage.

54.
SWINTON COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN (CAP) 2008/09

(Previous Minute 40 – 9th October, 2007)


The Community Development Worker circulated a revised version of the CAP which had been updated to take account of comments made at the last meeting.  These revisions included making the entries more clear.  Officers emphasised that the CAP was not yet finalised and that further revisions would be circulated to Members.


There was concern that the CAP was used only as a reference source and that a method needed to be developed to ensure that priorities were identified, their likely cost accessed and an implementation schedule developed.


The Neighbourhood Manage confirmed that partners involved in the production of the CAP were trying to identify those actions for which resources had been allocated and welcomed the opportunity to clarify concrete proposals and those which were more aspirational.

RESOLVED:
THAT Officers examine ways by which the Swinton Political Executive can use the CAP to identify those proposals for which resources are available and establish the cost of schemes with a view to determining priorities.

55.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP
The Neighbourhood Manager submitted (a) a schedule concerning the recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting on 27th November, 2007 and (b) the financial position statement as at 16th November, 2007.

It was noted that the Sub-Group had recommended that the application from the Swinton and Pendlebury Town Twinning Committee be refused and the Committee  encouraged to apply instead to the Town Twinning Budget.  Councillor Antrobus reported that the application had been made only because the Town Twinning Budget was fully committed.

Helen Barker of Groundwork Salford and Trafford responded  to the questions which the Sub-Group had raised.  The application was intended to secure funding to cover the cost of activities by the Crucial Crew in the interim period pending the establishment of a Youth Forum and so ensure that the momentum established by the Crew did not fade. Ms. Barker reported that, since the Sub-Group had met, the cost of the project had been refined and that it would be possible to achieve reductions.

Councillor Mrs. Lea expressed concern that past consultation exercises had raised hopes which had not been fulfilled and asked which of the two projects in the area – a replacement for the under-fives playground or youth services at the Green was to be given priority.  Ms. Barker explained that the consultation process had contributed to the development of a sketch plan for facilities to be developed in an area where they could be monitored and so be  less likely to be vandalised and be of a nature which complemented those being established under the Newlands programme.  She reported that funding under the Section 106 Agreements would not be sufficient for both projects and that the priority would be determined by the Lead Member for the Environment and it was hoped that this process would ensure that maintenance funding was secured.  Ward Councillors and community representatives for the Clifton area indicated a clear preference for the under-fives playground.  Councillor B.J. Lea reported on the difficulties of reaching decisions on issues in the absence of information on the level of Section 106 funding being generated and the dates when it might become available.  

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT, in view of the additional information made available at the meeting, grants be paid to Groundwork Salford and Trafford and the Swinton and Pendlebury Town Twinning Committee, in the case of the former to no more than £6,227.44 and conditional upon revised costings being made available.




(2) THAT the recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting on 27th November, 2007, be dealt with as set out in the appendix to these minutes.
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(3) THAT the financial position statement as at 16th November, 2007, now submitted, be noted.  

56.
“IN BLOOM”

The Neighbourhood Manger reported that an allocation of £12,000 had been secured under the “In Bloom” initiative to fund small environmental projects in a sustainable manner and that the Environment Task Group had recommended these funds be utilised to meet the cost of environmental work along the A666 corridor.

RESOLVED:
THAT the initial suggestion of the Environmental Task Group be endorsed and that the Group submit any further schemes to the next meeting of the Community Committee.
57.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION

The following items were submitted to the Committee for information:-

· A note seeking volunteers to assist with the Helping Hands Project.
· An update on the current position of the Building Schools for the Future project.
· Details of how the committee could express views on the priorities which they believe the Council should be considering as part of the budget planning process for 2008/09.
· The annual report of the Overview and Scrutiny Committees 2006/07.
58.
SWINTON CAR PROJECT

David Wood reported on recent developments at the Swinton Car Project – a voluntary community association established in 2004 to channel the interest of young people in cars in a positive direction.  The project had been judged to be the Top Aspirational Project in the Community Foundation Awards.  This was the first time for seven years a project from Salford had even been nominated for the awards.

Mr. Wood graciously acknowledged the support which the Project had received from the Community Committee and the community in which it was based and thanked the Community Development Worker and Police Service (especially the Community Support Officers) for their help.  He reported that the award had generated positive media interest and resulted also in the Project receiving further nominations for Sports Relief and participation in Red Nose Day celebrations.  Mr. Wood hoped that the success of the Project would help promote a positive image for the Swinton and Pendlebury area.


The Chairman, on behalf of the Committee, congratulated Mr. Wood and the Swinton Car Project on their outstanding work.
59.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT the next meeting of the Community Committee be held at 6.00 p.m., on Tuesday, 12th February, 2007.
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		Report to Community Committee 11th December 2007

		Highways Capital Programme (£100K per year)

		Allocated		Scheme		Expenditure		Balance		Comments

		2006/07

		$100,000		Town Centre Parking		$75,000		$25,000

				Sefton Road Footpath		$13,000		$12,000

		2007/08

		$112,000		Rake Lane		$84,000		$28,000		Agreed 9/10/07 Com Com

				Cromwell Road/Hamilton Street Phase I		$28,000		$0

		2008/09

		Amount to be determined		Crowell Road/Hamilton Street Phase II		Price currently being estimated for Cromwell Rd phase

				North Dean Street		4100

				Gaskell Street		7300

		Future Schemes		Deans Road (traffic calming)		To be identified

				Thorn Road (traffic calming)		25000

				Enfield Road (traffic calming)		Awaiting count info

		Not to proceed				Comments

				Beechfield Estate		To be identified as priority in Highways Investment Programme

				Dorchester Road/Coniston Road		There are no actionable works recorded - an estimate of £31,500 has been provided to patch both roads to acceptable standard

				Kenilworth Avenue		Too expensive, housing responsibility

				Manchester Road (A666)		Need to examine GMPTE proposals

				Chorley Road (A6)		Need to discuss with precinct owners

				Crossing at Partington Lane		Alternative provision made

				Harrowby Road		No evidence of need supplied

		Highways Revenue Programme (£10K per year)

		Allocated		Scheme		Expenditure		Balance

		2007/08

		$10,000		Milner Street		To be identified

				Sefton Road footpath bollards		To be identified
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APPENDIX TO THE MINUTES OF THE SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE HELD ON 11TH DECEMBER, 2007:DECISIONS BASED UPON THE RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE SWINTON BUDGET GROUP HELD ON  27th NOVEMBER 2007 




		APPLICANT

		TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT

		PURPOSE

		DECISION 

		    BUDGET

		COMMENTS



		1. Basis Forum



		£247.50

		Networking Forum



		Approved

		Community Committee (Devolved)

		The group would like to see the outcomes of the event.



		2. Next Steps Project




		£2052.00

		Fit City Passes




		Approved

		Community Committee (Devolved)

		If the project is to run again the group would like them to look at other sources of funding.



		3. Swinton Athletic FC




		£2595.00

		Kit, Equipment & Coaches




		Approved £1000 

		Community Committee (Devolved)

		A contribution has been made. The group would like consideration giving to asking all squad members to pay membership fees and subs.



		4. Groundwork




		£6227.44

		Clifton Crew Youth Work




		Grant to a maximum of £6227.44 approved subject to the applicant providing revised costings 

		

		A Groundwork representative attended the  Community Committee and  answered the  questions put by the Sub Group.





		APPLICANT

		TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT

		PURPOSE




		DECISION

		    BUDGET

		COMMENTS



		5. Swinton & Pendlebury Town Twinning Committee

		£217.50

		Buffet & Room Hire for Visitors



		Approved 

		

		The Committee were advised that the  Town Twinning Budget was fully committed . 



		6. Friends of Beechfarm

		£381.88

		Signs – Parking




		Approved

		Community Committee (Devolved)

		



		7. Salford Schools FA

		£600.00

		Help with costs of Football trip to Australia




		Approved

		Community Committee (Devolved)

		



		8. 1st Swinton Girls Brigade

		£960.68

		Secure Storage & Tables




		£531.80 Approved 

		Community Committee (Devolved)

		Funding was approved for First Aid Kit and storage cupboard



		9. Friends Of Victoria Park

		£1500.00

		Band Concerts




		Approved

		Community Committee 08/09


(Devolved)

		To come out of next 08/09   budget.



		10. Swinton & District Allotment & Leisure Gardeners

		£2698.00

		Fencing & Clearance Costs

		Approved

		Community Committee (Devolved)

		



		11. Rapar

		Contributions

		Project to identify and support Czech Roma Community

		£112.40 Approved 

		Community Committee (Devolved)

		Funding approved towards volunteer expenses. 
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